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‘What a Knight’ Y6 Show will be performed at 7.00 p.m. on Thursday 11th July
in the School Hall. The Y6 children have worked extremely hard to deliver a
spectacular performance for a second time. Wednesday’s performance was
fantastic and all of the children and staff who worked hard in the overall

production did us proud.

Table Tennis Fund Raiser—Thank you to all those who raised money in this years
Table tennis fundraiser in memory of Mr Scadding. We managed to raise an
enormous £1,500 so far which will go towards improving the outdoor area around

school. 1

The Scadding Family would like to thank staff, parents, pupils, and governors for cards, flowers,
thoughts and prayers. Also thank you for donations given to the charity LifeNoW in memory of Mr.
Scadding. We are all struggling with our loss but take great comfort from your support and kindness.

@Em Sports Day—This is scheduled to take place on Thursday 18th July. This year, the
infants will do their races in the morning at approximately 9 :30 a.m. and then the

ey %IE -&1 juniors will compete in the afternoon at 1:30 p.m. The event will take place on the
% ;'""r =% school playgrounds. The reserve date is Friday 19th July.

End of Year Service—The End of Year service is scheduled for Wednesday 17th July at 7

p.m. in the Church Hall. This is a very special service which brings together children, staff, +
parents and Governors to say ‘goodbye’ to our Year 6 children. Due to the capacity, the r S =
service will be held for the Juniors only. Infant children are not requested to attend. More !

information has been sent home on a separate letter.

Classes for September

Reception Miss White
Y1 Mrs Mackley
Y2 Mrs. Cross
Y3 Mr. Madeley
Y4 Mrs. Cooper
Y5 Mr. Holmes

Y6 Mr. Cross



‘Moving Up Session’ - All children will spend time with their new teacher on Tuesday 16th July in

the afternoon.

End of Year Reports will be sent out on Friday 19th July. If you have any queries, please

contact school and arrange to see your class teacher.

Lancashire Kwik Cricket County Finals—A big well done to all the girls who

took part in the Lancashire County Finals Kwik Cricket Tournament held in Liverpool. The
- girls did extremely well against some strong competition. This resulted in the girls getting

narrowly beaten in the quarter finals by 6 runs. It was a great day and the girls really

enjoyed themselves. A big thank you to Miss. Hudson and Mr. Williams for taking us.

Boys’ Kwik Cricket—The boys played extremely well in the Kwik Cricket tournament held on

Wednesday 19th June. After all the heavy rain, they finally managed to compete at Darwen
Cricket Club. It was a close game with some strong competition. The boys finished second

overall.
Athletics— On Monday 1st July children from Year 6, 5, 4 and 3 went to represent
h school in an Athletics tournament taking place at Witton Park. The children representing
' St Gabriel’s were Khadijah, Brayden, Madeline, Haaris, Lucie, Joseph, Lily, Tyler, Ethan,

Chloe, Alisha, Jaya, Zaahiyah, Olivia, Umar, Hamzah and Jude. A big well done to all of the

children who took part and to our third place medal winners Jude and Lucie, second

place medal winners Olivia and Lucie and 1st place medal winners Zaahiyah, Olivia and
Jaya and Alisha.

Netball—Mrs. Tomlinson would like to thank all the Netball team for their time, effort and
enthusiasm over this academic year. It has been an absolute pleasure to see the children
improve in both skill and confidence. She would like to wish Y6 all the best and good luck for
the next level of Netball at Secondary School.

Increase to Dinner Money — From September the cost of a school lunch will increase from
£2.00 to £2.20. Costs have remained at £2.00 for the last four years. The Governors have
resisted the need to raise costs. However, this price increase brings us into line with the
majority of schools across the borough and reflects increases in costs to school.

Postage Stamps—Please don’t forget to send your used postage stamps into school.

They are taken to East Lancashire Hospice where they are exchanged for cash to
boost their much needed funds. Many thanks to everyone already supporting this
worthy cause which runs all year round.




e Friday 27th September. More information will be sent

out explaining how you can help and support us in this

event.

Wednesday 10th
Thursday 11th
Wednesday 17th

Thursday 18th

Friday 19th
Monday 22nd

Tuesday 23rd

Y6 Play @ 1.30 p.m.

Y6 Play @ 7.00 p.m.

End of Year Service

(Junior Children) 7 p.m. at the
CHURCH HALL

Sports Day (Infants am and
Juniors pm)

Reports sent home to parents
End of Year Celebrations and
presentation of awards
toY6at9.15a.m.

(Y6 Parents invited to attend)
School Closes at 3:30 p.m.




